XXVIII. Of Government
I believe government is ordained of God as a result of man’s
wicked, sinful and rebellious nature. Since man has rejected
the LORD God ruling over him directly, the LORD God has given
the race of man the rulers men desire: one of their own. While
government is necessary for the good order and beneficial
interest of all mankind, a government nonetheless reflects the
society it governs. It is the LORD God that raises up the
leadership of a nation for either the blessing or judgment of
that nation. Hence, it is within the scope of the LORD’s
judgment upon a nation to bring about a government that is
predatory, wicked and destructive to a nation and its people.
I believe government is authorized by God to judge those under
it, even to bring the penalty of death upon those who shed the
blood of others without cause. A government may not lawfully
destroy its own citizens, as that brings judgment upon it,
even though the society it governs is under judgment. Hence,
government also functions as an illustration to man that there
are inevitable consequences for the choices individuals, and
consequently, societies make.
I believe Satan controlled the vast majority of governments
that have ever existed in this world: and does so today.
Ultimately, he seeks to completely rule the world through
individuals heavily influenced by him. At the end of this
dispensation of witness, Satan will rule through a predatory
and destructive government that controls the entire world.
Nevertheless, that government, being wicked and evil, will not
stand: The Lord Jesus Christ will destroy it at His return.
Due to the nature of man, the Lord Jesus Christ will also rule
the world with a rod of iron. In the end, man will rebel, as
he has rebelled against all authority over him throughout the
history of mankind.
Therefore, I believe it is essential for the LORD’s children

to uphold the testimony of Christ in all conditions,
regardless of the type or form of government instituted by the
society. It is given to the children of the LORD to use the
laws of the society to defend the cause of Christ, insofar as
those laws reflect righteousness. Accordingly, the LORD’s
people must also refuse to conform to those laws which are
contrary to the law of the LORD, even unto death. There is no
bar for the children of God to serve in a government, its
military or police, so long as they uphold the testimony of
Christ, even to the point of choosing to die rather than
compromise the doctrines and testimony of Christ.
Therefore, all who are born-again are to pray for those in
authority, that they may have wisdom and discernment, and thus
make right and proper decisions to the benefit of all society,
and to the glory of God.
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Scriptures:
Then all the elders of Israel gathered themselves together,
and came to Samuel unto Ramah, And said unto him, Behold, thou
art old, and thy sons walk not in thy ways: now make us a king
to judge us like all the nations. But the thing displeased
Samuel, when they said, Give us a king to judge us. And Samuel

prayed unto the LORD. And the LORD said unto Samuel, Hearken
unto the voice of the people in all that they say unto thee:
for they have not rejected thee, but they have rejected me,
that I should not reign over them. According to all the works
which they have done since the day that I brought them up out
of Egypt even unto this day, wherewith they have forsaken me,
and served other gods, so do they also unto thee. Now
therefore hearken unto their voice: howbeit yet protest
solemnly unto them, and shew them the manner of the king that
shall reign over them. And Samuel told all the words of the
LORD unto the people that asked of him a king. And he said,
This will be the manner of the king that shall reign over you:
He will take your sons, and appoint them for himself, for his
chariots, and to be his horsemen; and some shall run before
his chariots. And he will appoint him captains over thousands,
and captains over fifties; and will set them to ear his
ground, and to reap his harvest, and to make his instruments
of war, and instruments of his chariots. And he will take your
daughters to be confectionaries, and to be cooks, and to be
bakers. And he will take your fields, and your vineyards, and
your oliveyards, even the best of them, and give them to his
servants. And he will take the tenth of your seed, and of your
vineyards, and give to his officers, and to his servants. And
he will take your menservants, and your maidservants, and your
goodliest young men, and your asses, and put them to his work.
He will take the tenth of your sheep: and ye shall be his
servants. And ye shall cry out in that day because of your
king which ye shall have chosen you; and the LORD will not
hear you in that day. Nevertheless the people refused to obey
the voice of Samuel; and they said, Nay; but we will have a
king over us; That we also may be like all the nations; and
that our king may judge us, and go out before us, and fight
our battles. And Samuel heard all the words of the people, and
he rehearsed them in the ears of the LORD. And the LORD said
to Samuel, Hearken unto their voice, and make them a king. And
Samuel said unto the men of Israel, Go ye every man unto his
city. (I Samuel 8:4-22)

This matter is by the decree of the watchers, and the demand
by the word of the holy ones: to the intent that the living
may know that the most High ruleth in the kingdom of men, and
giveth it to whomsoever he will, and setteth up over it the
basest of men. (Daniel 4:17)
Then saith Pilate unto him, Speakest thou not unto me? knowest
thou not that I have power to crucify thee, and have power to
release thee? Jesus answered, Thou couldest have no power at
all against me, except it were given thee from above:
therefore he that delivered me unto thee hath the greater sin.
(John 19:10-11)
And the LORD said unto Moses, Rise up early in the morning,
and stand before Pharaoh, and say unto him, Thus saith the
LORD God of the Hebrews, Let my people go, that they may serve
me. For I will at this time send all my plagues upon thine
heart, and upon thy servants, and upon thy people; that thou
mayest know that there is none like me in all the earth. For
now I will stretch out my hand, that I may smite thee and thy
people with pestilence; and thou shalt be cut off from the
earth. And in very deed for this cause have I raised thee up,
for to shew in thee my power; and that my name may be declared
throughout all the earth. (Exodus 9:13-16)
Thus saith the LORD, thy redeemer, and he that formed thee
from the womb, I am the LORD that maketh all things; that
stretcheth forth the heavens alone; that spreadeth abroad the
earth by myself; That frustrateth the tokens of the liars, and
maketh diviners mad; that turneth wise men backward, and
maketh their knowledge foolish; That confirmeth the word of
his servant, and performeth the counsel of his messengers;
that saith to Jerusalem, Thou shalt be inhabited; and to the
cities of Judah, Ye shall be built, and I will raise up the
decayed places thereof: That saith to the deep, Be dry, and I
will dry up thy rivers: That saith of Cyrus, He is my
shepherd, and shall perform all my pleasure: even saying to
Jerusalem, Thou shalt be built; and to the temple, Thy

foundation shall be laid. Thus saith the LORD to his anointed,
to Cyrus, whose right hand I have holden, to subdue nations
before him; and I will loose the loins of kings, to open
before him the two leaved gates; and the gates shall not be
shut; I will go before thee, and make the crooked places
straight: I will break in pieces the gates of brass, and cut
in sunder the bars of iron: And I will give thee the treasures
of darkness, and hidden riches of secret places, that thou
mayest know that I, the LORD, which call thee by thy name, am
the God of Israel. (Isaiah 44:24-45:3)
And at the end of the days I Nebuchadnezzar lifted up mine
eyes unto heaven, and mine understanding returned unto me, and
I blessed the most High, and I praised and honoured him that
liveth for ever, whose dominion is an everlasting dominion,
and his kingdom is from generation to generation: And all the
inhabitants of the earth are reputed as nothing: and he doeth
according to his will in the army of heaven, and among the
inhabitants of the earth: and none can stay his hand, or say
unto him, What doest thou? At the same time my reason returned
unto me; and for the glory of my kingdom, mine honour and
brightness returned unto me; and my counsellors and my lords
sought unto me; and I was established in my kingdom, and
excellent majesty was added unto me. Now I Nebuchadnezzar
praise and extol and honour the King of heaven, all whose
works are truth, and his ways judgment: and those that walk in
pride he is able to abase. (Daniel 4:34-37)
God that made the world and all things therein, seeing that he
is Lord of heaven and earth, dwelleth not in temples made with
hands; Neither is worshipped with men’s hands, as though he
needed any thing, seeing he giveth to all life, and breath,
and all things; And hath made of one blood all nations of men
for to dwell on all the face of the earth, and hath determined
the times before appointed, and the bounds of their
habitation; That they should seek the Lord, if haply they
might feel after him, and find him, though he be not far from

every one of us: For in him we live, and move, and have our
being; as certain also of your own poets have said, For we are
also his offspring. (Acts 17:24-28)
But flesh with the life thereof, which is the blood thereof,
shall ye not eat. And surely your blood of your lives will I
require; at the hand of every beast will I require it, and at
the hand of man; at the hand of every man’s brother will I
require the life of man. Whoso sheddeth man’s blood, by man
shall his blood be shed: for in the image of God made he man.
(Genesis 9:4-6)
He that smiteth a man, so that he die, shall be surely put to
death. And if a man lie not in wait, but God deliver him into
his hand; then I will appoint thee a place whither he shall
flee. But if a man come presumptuously upon his neighbour, to
slay him with guile; thou shalt take him from mine altar, that
he may die. And he that smiteth his father, or his mother,
shall be surely put to death. And he that stealeth a man, and
selleth him, or if he be found in his hand, he shall surely be
put to death. And he that curseth his father, or his mother,
shall surely be put to death. (Exodus 21:12-17)
And at that time Hanani the seer came to Asa king of Judah,
and said unto him, Because thou hast relied on the king of
Syria, and not relied on the LORD thy God, therefore is the
host of the king of Syria escaped out of thine hand. Were not
the Ethiopians and the Lubims a huge host, with very many
chariots and horsemen? yet, because thou didst rely on the
LORD, he delivered them into thine hand. For the eyes of the
LORD run to and fro throughout the whole earth, to shew
himself strong in the behalf of them whose heart is perfect
toward him. Herein thou hast done foolishly: therefore from
henceforth thou shalt have wars. Then Asa was wroth with the
seer, and put him in a prison house; for he was in a rage with
him because of this thing. And Asa oppressed some of the
people the same time. (II Chronicles 16:7-10)

And king Rehoboam consulted with the old men, that stood
before Solomon his father while he yet lived, and said, How do
ye advise that I may answer this people? And they spake unto
him, saying, If thou wilt be a servant unto this people this
day, and wilt serve them, and answer them, and speak good
words to them, then they will be thy servants for ever. But he
forsook the counsel of the old men, which they had given him,
and consulted with the young men that were grown up with him,
and which stood before him: And he said unto them, What
counsel give ye that we may answer this people, who have
spoken to me, saying, Make the yoke which thy father did put
upon us lighter? And the young men that were grown up with him
spake unto him, saying, Thus shalt thou speak unto this people
that spake unto thee, saying, Thy father made our yoke heavy,
but make thou it lighter unto us; thus shalt thou say unto
them, My little finger shall be thicker than my father’s
loins. And now whereas my father did lade you with a heavy
yoke, I will add to your yoke: my father hath chastised you
with whips, but I will chastise you with scorpions. So
Jeroboam and all the people came to Rehoboam the third day, as
the king had appointed, saying, Come to me again the third
day. And the king answered the people roughly, and forsook the
old men’s counsel that they gave him; And spake to them after
the counsel of the young men, saying, My father made your yoke
heavy, and I will add to your yoke: my father also chastised
you with whips, but I will chastise you with scorpions.
Wherefore the king hearkened not unto the people; for the
cause was from the LORD, that he might perform his saying,
which the LORD spake by Ahijah the Shilonite unto Jeroboam the
son of Nebat. (I Kings 12:6-15)
Again, the devil taketh him up into an exceeding high
mountain, and sheweth him all the kingdoms of the world, and
the glory of them; And saith unto him, All these things will I
give thee, if thou wilt fall down and worship me. (Matthew
4:8-9)

All the kings of the nations, even all of them, lie in glory,
every one in his own house. But thou art cast out of thy grave
like an abominable branch, and as the raiment of those that
are slain, thrust through with a sword, that go down to the
stones of the pit; as a carcase trodden under feet. Thou shalt
not be joined with them in burial, because thou hast destroyed
thy land, and slain thy people: the seed of evildoers shall
never be renowned. (Isaiah 14:18-20)
In the multitude of people is the king’s honour: but in the
want of people is the destruction of the prince. (Proverbs
14:28)
As a roaring lion, and a ranging bear; so is a wicked ruler
over the poor people. The prince that wanteth understanding is
also a great oppressor: but he that hateth covetousness shall
prolong his days. (Proverbs 28:15-16)
Thus saith the Lord GOD; If the prince give a gift unto any of
his sons, the inheritance thereof shall be his sons’; it shall
be their possession by inheritance. But if he give a gift of
his inheritance to one of his servants, then it shall be his
to the year of liberty; after it shall return to the prince:
but his inheritance shall be his sons’ for them. Moreover the
prince shall not take of the people’s inheritance by
oppression, to thrust them out of their possession; but he
shall give his sons inheritance out of his own possession:
that my people be not scattered every man from his possession.
(Ezekiel 46:16-18)
The word of the LORD came again unto me, saying, Son of man,
say unto the prince of Tyrus, Thus saith the Lord GOD; Because
thine heart is lifted up, and thou hast said, I am a God, I
sit in the seat of God, in the midst of the seas; yet thou art
a man, and not God, though thou set thine heart as the heart
of God: Behold, thou art wiser than Daniel; there is no secret
that they can hide from thee: With thy wisdom and with thine
understanding thou hast gotten thee riches, and hast gotten

gold and silver into thy treasures: By thy great wisdom and by
thy traffick hast thou increased thy riches, and thine heart
is lifted up because of thy riches: Therefore thus saith the
Lord GOD; Because thou hast set thine heart as the heart of
God; Behold, therefore I will bring strangers upon thee, the
terrible of the nations: and they shall draw their swords
against the beauty of thy wisdom, and they shall defile thy
brightness. (Ezekiel 28:1-7)
In the first year of Belshazzar king of Babylon Daniel had a
dream and visions of his head upon his bed: then he wrote the
dream, and told the sum of the matters. Daniel spake and said,
I saw in my vision by night, and, behold, the four winds of
the heaven strove upon the great sea. And four great beasts
came up from the sea, diverse one from another. The first was
like a lion, and had eagle’s wings: I beheld till the wings
thereof were plucked, and it was lifted up from the earth, and
made stand upon the feet as a man, and a man’s heart was given
to it. And behold another beast, a second, like to a bear, and
it raised up itself on one side, and it had three ribs in the
mouth of it between the teeth of it: and they said thus unto
it, Arise, devour much flesh. After this I beheld, and lo
another, like a leopard, which had upon the back of it four
wings of a fowl; the beast had also four heads; and dominion
was given to it. After this I saw in the night visions, and
behold a fourth beast, dreadful and terrible, and strong
exceedingly; and it had great iron teeth: it devoured and
brake in pieces, and stamped the residue with the feet of it:
and it was diverse from all the beasts that were before it;
and it had ten horns. I considered the horns, and, behold,
there came up among them another little horn, before whom
there were three of the first horns plucked up by the roots:
and, behold, in this horn were eyes like the eyes of man, and
a mouth speaking great things. I beheld till the thrones were
cast down, and the Ancient of days did sit, whose garment was
white as snow, and the hair of his head like the pure wool:
his throne was like the fiery flame, and his wheels as burning

fire. (Daniel 7:1-9)
And I stood upon the sand of the sea, and saw a beast rise up
out of the sea, having seven heads and ten horns, and upon his
horns ten crowns, and upon his heads the name of blasphemy.
And the beast which I saw was like unto a leopard, and his
feet were as the feet of a bear, and his mouth as the mouth of
a lion: and the dragon gave him his power, and his seat, and
great authority. And I saw one of his heads as it were wounded
to death; and his deadly wound was healed: and all the world
wondered after the beast. And they worshipped the dragon which
gave power unto the beast: and they worshipped the beast,
saying, Who is like unto the beast? who is able to make war
with him? And there was given unto him a mouth speaking great
things and blasphemies; and power was given unto him to
continue forty and two months. And he opened his mouth in
blasphemy against God, to blaspheme his name, and his
tabernacle, and them that dwell in heaven. And it was given
unto him to make war with the saints, and to overcome them:
and power was given him over all kindreds, and tongues, and
nations. And all that dwell upon the earth shall worship him,
whose names are not written in the book of life of the Lamb
slain from the foundation of the world. If any man have an
ear, let him hear. (Revelation 13:1-9)
And I beheld another beast coming up out of the earth; and he
had two horns like a lamb, and he spake as a dragon. And he
exerciseth all the power of the first beast before him, and
causeth the earth and them which dwell therein to worship the
first beast, whose deadly wound was healed. And he doeth great
wonders, so that he maketh fire come down from heaven on the
earth in the sight of men, And deceiveth them that dwell on
the earth by the means of those miracles which he had power to
do in the sight of the beast; saying to them that dwell on the
earth, that they should make an image to the beast, which had
the wound by a sword, and did live. And he had power to give
life unto the image of the beast, that the image of the beast

should both speak, and cause that as many as would not worship
the image of the beast should be killed. And he causeth all,
both small and great, rich and poor, free and bond, to receive
a mark in their right hand, or in their foreheads: And that no
man might buy or sell, save he that had the mark, or the name
of the beast, or the number of his name. (Revelation 13:11-17)
And there appeared a great wonder in heaven; a woman clothed
with the sun, and the moon under her feet, and upon her head a
crown of twelve stars: And she being with child cried,
travailing in birth, and pained to be delivered. And there
appeared another wonder in heaven; and behold a great red
dragon, having seven heads and ten horns, and seven crowns
upon his heads. And his tail drew the third part of the stars
of heaven, and did cast them to the earth: and the dragon
stood before the woman which was ready to be delivered, for to
devour her child as soon as it was born. And she brought forth
a man child, who was to rule all nations with a rod of iron:
and her child was caught up unto God, and to his throne.
(Revelation 12:1-5)
Ask of me, and I shall give thee the heathen for thine
inheritance, and the uttermost parts of the earth for thy
possession. Thou shalt break them with a rod of iron; thou
shalt dash them in pieces like a potter’s vessel. Be wise now
therefore, O ye kings: be instructed, ye judges of the earth.
Serve the LORD with fear, and rejoice with trembling. Kiss the
Son, lest he be angry, and ye perish from the way, when his
wrath is kindled but a little. Blessed are all they that put
their trust in him. (Psalms 2:8-12)
And I saw heaven opened, and behold a white horse; and he that
sat upon him was called Faithful and True, and in
righteousness he doth judge and make war. His eyes were as a
flame of fire, and on his head were many crowns; and he had a
name written, that no man knew, but he himself. And he was
clothed with a vesture dipped in blood: and his name is called
The Word of God. And the armies which were in heaven followed

him upon white horses, clothed in fine linen, white and clean.
And out of his mouth goeth a sharp sword, that with it he
should smite the nations: and he shall rule them with a rod of
iron: and he treadeth the winepress of the fierceness and
wrath of Almighty God. And he hath on his vesture and on his
thigh a name written, KING OF KINGS, AND LORD OF LORDS.
(Revelation 19:11-16)
And he that overcometh, and keepeth my works unto the end, to
him will I give power over the nations: And he shall rule them
with a rod of iron; as the vessels of a potter shall they be
broken to shivers: even as I received of my Father. And I will
give him the morning star. (Revelation 2:26-28)
And I saw thrones, and they sat upon them, and judgment was
given unto them: and I saw the souls of them that were
beheaded for the witness of Jesus, and for the word of God,
and which had not worshipped the beast, neither his image,
neither had received his mark upon their foreheads, or in
their hands; and they lived and reigned with Christ a thousand
years. But the rest of the dead lived not again until the
thousand years were finished. This is the first resurrection.
Blessed and holy is he that hath part in the first
resurrection: on such the second death hath no power, but they
shall be priests of God and of Christ, and shall reign with
him a thousand years. And when the thousand years are expired,
Satan shall be loosed out of his prison, And shall go out to
deceive the nations which are in the four quarters of the
earth, Gog and Magog, to gather them together to battle: the
number of whom is as the sand of the sea. And they went up on
the breadth of the earth, and compassed the camp of the saints
about, and the beloved city: and fire came down from God out
of heaven, and devoured them. And the devil that deceived them
was cast into the lake of fire and brimstone, where the beast
and the false prophet are, and shall be tormented day and
night for ever and ever. (Revelation 20:4-10)
But Festus, willing to do the Jews a pleasure, answered Paul,

and said, Wilt thou go up to Jerusalem, and there be judged of
these things before me? Then said Paul, I stand at Caesar’s
judgment seat, where I ought to be judged: to the Jews have I
done no wrong, as thou very well knowest. For if I be an
offender, or have committed any thing worthy of death, I
refuse not to die: but if there be none of these things
whereof these accuse me, no man may deliver me unto them. I
appeal unto Caesar. (Acts 25:9-11)
And when it was day, the magistrates sent the serjeants,
saying, Let those men go. And the keeper of the prison told
this saying to Paul, The magistrates have sent to let you go:
now therefore depart, and go in peace. But Paul said unto
them, They have beaten us openly uncondemned, being Romans,
and have cast us into prison; and now do they thrust us out
privily? nay verily; but let them come themselves and fetch us
out. And the serjeants told these words unto the magistrates:
and they feared, when they heard that they were Romans. And
they came and besought them, and brought them out, and desired
them to depart out of the city. (Acts 16:35-39)
And as they bound him with thongs, Paul said unto the
centurion that stood by, Is it lawful for you to scourge a man
that is a Roman, and uncondemned? (Acts 22:25)
Put them in mind to be subject to principalities and powers,
to obey magistrates, to be ready to every good work, To speak
evil of no man, to be no brawlers, but gentle, shewing all
meekness unto all men. (Titus 3:1-2)
I exhort therefore, that, first of all, supplications,
prayers, intercessions, and giving of thanks, be made for all
men; For kings, and for all that are in authority; that we may
lead a quiet and peaceable life in all godliness and honesty.
For this is good and acceptable in the sight of God our
Saviour; Who will have all men to be saved, and to come unto
the knowledge of the truth. (I Timothy 2:1-4)

Then went the Pharisees, and took counsel how they might
entangle him in his talk. And they sent out unto him their
disciples with the Herodians, saying, Master, we know that
thou art true, and teachest the way of God in truth, neither
carest thou for any man: for thou regardest not the person of
men. Tell us therefore, What thinkest thou? Is it lawful to
give tribute unto Caesar, or not? But Jesus perceived their
wickedness, and said, Why tempt ye me, ye hypocrites? Shew me
the tribute money. And they brought unto him a penny. And he
saith unto them, Whose is this image and superscription? They
say unto him, Caesar’s. Then saith he unto them, Render
therefore unto Caesar the things which are Caesar’s; and unto
God the things that are God’s. (Matthew 22:15-21)
And when they were come to Capernaum, they that received
tribute money came to Peter, and said, Doth not your master
pay tribute? He saith, Yes. And when he was come into the
house, Jesus prevented him, saying, What thinkest thou, Simon?
of whom do the kings of the earth take custom or tribute? of
their own children, or of strangers? Peter saith unto him, Of
strangers. Jesus saith unto him, Then are the children free.
Notwithstanding, lest we should offend them, go thou to the
sea, and cast an hook, and take up the fish that first cometh
up; and when thou hast opened his mouth, thou shalt find a
piece of money: that take, and give unto them for me and thee.
(Matthew 17:24-27)
But and if ye suffer for righteousness’ sake, happy are ye:
and be not afraid of their terror, neither be troubled; But
sanctify the Lord God in your hearts: and be ready always to
give an answer to every man that asketh you a reason of the
hope that is in you with meekness and fear: Having a good
conscience; that, whereas they speak evil of you, as of
evildoers, they may be ashamed that falsely accuse your good
conversation in Christ. For it is better, if the will of God
be so, that ye suffer for well doing, than for evil doing. (I
Peter 3:14-17)

Let every soul be subject unto the higher powers. For there is
no power but of God: the powers that be are ordained of God.
Whosoever therefore resisteth the power, resisteth the
ordinance of God: and they that resist shall receive to
themselves damnation. For rulers are not a terror to good
works, but to the evil. Wilt thou then not be afraid of the
power? do that which is good, and thou shalt have praise of
the same: For he is the minister of God to thee for good. But
if thou do that which is evil, be afraid; for he beareth not
the sword in vain: for he is the minister of God, a revenger
to execute wrath upon him that doeth evil. Wherefore ye must
needs be subject, not only for wrath, but also for conscience
sake. For for this cause pay ye tribute also: for they are
God’s ministers, attending continually upon this very thing.
Render therefore to all their dues: tribute to whom tribute is
due; custom to whom custom; fear to whom fear; honour to whom
honour. (Romans 13:1-7)
Nebuchadnezzar spake and said unto them, Is it true, O
Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego, do not ye serve my gods, nor
worship the golden image which I have set up? Now if ye be
ready that at what time ye hear the sound of the cornet,
flute, harp, sackbut, psaltery, and dulcimer, and all kinds of
musick, ye fall down and worship the image which I have made;
well: but if ye worship not, ye shall be cast the same hour
into the midst of a burning fiery furnace; and who is that God
that shall deliver you out of my hands? Shadrach, Meshach, and
Abednego, answered and said to the king, O Nebuchadnezzar, we
are not careful to answer thee in this matter. If it be so,
our God whom we serve is able to deliver us from the burning
fiery furnace, and he will deliver us out of thine hand, O
king. But if not, be it known unto thee, O king, that we will
not serve thy gods, nor worship the golden image which thou
hast set up. (Daniel 3:14-18)
And the king of Egypt spake to the Hebrew midwives, of which
the name of the one was Shiphrah, and the name of the other

Puah: And he said, When ye do the office of a midwife to the
Hebrew women, and see them upon the stools; if it be a son,
then ye shall kill him: but if it be a daughter, then she
shall live. But the midwives feared God, and did not as the
king of Egypt commanded them, but saved the men children
alive. And the king of Egypt called for the midwives, and said
unto them, Why have ye done this thing, and have saved the men
children alive? And the midwives said unto Pharaoh, Because
the Hebrew women are not as the Egyptian women; for they are
lively, and are delivered ere the midwives come in unto them.
Therefore God dealt well with the midwives: and the people
multiplied, and waxed very mighty. (Exodus 1:15-20)
Then came also publicans to be baptized, and said unto him,
Master, what shall we do? And he said unto them, Exact no more
than that which is appointed you. And the soldiers likewise
demanded of him, saying, And what shall we do? And he said
unto them, Do violence to no man, neither accuse any falsely;
and be content with your wages. (Luke 3:12-14)

